
25th July 2024 

Pʢʖnʎʖpɪɗ’ɡ MeȿsaȰɏ Whaɢ’ɡ Oɚ… 
 
July 
 
26th Waverley Central 
 District Netball Gala 
 Day Waverley Netball 
 Centre Glen Waverley 
 (Jells Park) 
 
31st 100 Days of School - 
 Prep celebraƟon  
 
August 
5th Puberty EducaƟon 
 Free informaƟon 
 evening for Parents 
 only via Zoom 6.30— 
 7.30pm.  The link will 
 be  sent via Seesaw 
 closer  to the date. 
 
5th Monash Waverley 
 Division AFL Lum 
 Reserve Wheelers Hill 
 East and West Oval 
 231-259 Lum Road 
 Wheelers Hill  
 
6th Year 3-6 House 
 AthleƟcs Carnival  
 Bill Sewart AthleƟcs 
 Track 330 Burwood 
 Hwy Burwood East 
 
8th Year 6 Puberty 
 Incursion in classroom 
 
15th Year 6 Puberty 
 Incursion in classroom 
 
22nd Year 6 Puberty 
 Incursion in classroom 
 
26th & 27th  
School  
ProducƟon -  
Mary 
Poppins 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Capital Works Program- New Gymnasium 
The building project conƟnues to progress. We have now completed the Asset  
Management Planning Stage 1 and 2, the SchemaƟc Design Stage, the Design      
Development Stage and now the VSBA move into the Tender DocumentaƟon Stage. 
It is a long but thorough process.  
 

 
Olympic Games CelebraƟon  
Today we celebrated the upcoming Olympics Games by dressing in the colours of 
green and gold or as an Olympic sports person. It was a lot of fun…. Go Australia! 

Wurundjeri Language Program (WLP) 
 This week, we welcomed back Pallyan to PPS. Pallyan will be conƟnuing to work 
with the students with the WLP. Pallyan is doing double sessions with year 6 classes 
as he works through the seven Wurundjeri seasons and the layers of country. 
 
Parent Opinion Survey 2024 
The Parent Opinion Survey is issued annually by the Department of EducaƟon and is 
conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected parents at every school in      
Victoria. This year, approximately 300 of our families will be invited to parƟcipate. 
All responses to the survey are anonymous. The survey helps our school gain an 
understanding of how you view our school climate, student engagement and the 
teaching and learning programs. Our school will use the results to inform school 
planning and improvement strategies. Randomly selected families will be provided 
with a link through which the online survey is accessed. The survey is open from 
29th July unƟl the 30th August. 
If you are selected to parƟcipate in the survey, please ensure that you do respond 
to the survey as we very much value your input. Results will be sent back to our 
school at the end of September. The survey will only take 20 minutes to complete 
and can be accessed at your convenience on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or 
smartphones. The online survey will be available in a range of languages other than 
English. These include Arabic, Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (Hakha), Hindi,            
Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 
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Punctuality 
I would like to reinforce once again how important it is for all students 
to arrive prior to 9am so that classes can begin on Ɵme. Every late    
arrival impacts not only the late student, but also the enƟre grade as 
learning and teaching Ɵme is disrupted. 
 

ROAD SAFETY-Road Safety on Pinewood Drive.   
 I would again remind families that it is illegal to do a U-turn in 
front of the school. This is for the safety of all students and        
families. There have been many near misses reported and           
observed and we would hate for a traffic collision to occur and risk 
the safety of anybody. Please, can I ask all drivers to have           
consideraƟon for other road users and pedestrians and make a safe 
choice. 
 
Prep Enrolment for 2025 
Apply now, online, to enrol your child in FoundaƟon (Prep) for 2025 
The Department of EducaƟon has released a new state-wide Ɵmeline for enrolling in FoundaƟon 
(Prep) for the 2025 school year. If you have a child starƟng primary school in 2025, it’s Ɵme to enrol. 
Make sure you submit your online enrolment applicaƟon by Friday 26th July 2024.  
 
Schools do accept enrolments aŌer that date from students living within the school zone or who 
have siblings at the school.  

 
Karen Jenkin 
Principal 
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CongratulaƟons to the following students and classes who received awards from MaƟfic for their wonderful  
engagement and achievements in Maths throughout Term 1: 

 
      Most Outstanding Class Prep M and 5D 
        
      First Place   Lillian 2A       
 
      Second Place    Ellie Prep K  
 
      Third Place     Ishya 3L  
 

This term, individual students and classes will be awarded at Assembly for their accomplishments in MaƟfic. 
This is an exciƟng opportunity for students to be celebrated in achieving their Math learning goals.  
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On Monday, the year 6 girls’ soccer teams ventured out to Mt View Primary School to parƟcipate in the 
Waverley Central District Soccer Gala Day. Despite the challenging weather, the 18 Year 6 girls      
demonstrated remarkable determinaƟon and skill throughout the day. The muddy condiƟons did not 
deter their enthusiasm as they showcased impressive teamwork and individual prowess on the field. 
With each match, they exhibited great sportsmanship and perseverance, earning admiraƟon from   
spectators and fellow parƟcipants alike. A big congratulaƟons to all the girls, it was a fantasƟc day!  
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These fabulous “Rainy Day” drawings were created by the Prep students. A teacher directed      
drawing session led to the development of the gumboot clad figures beneath brightly decorated 
umbrellas. The students used advanced colouring skills to create their “umbrella people” and     
completed their pieces by painƟng over the top in food dye with a focus on appropriate 
brushstrokes and applicaƟon of the pigment. The results are truly impressive and reflecƟve of the 
great gains the Prep cohort are making in Art as they move towards their first one hundred days of 
school. 
 
Ms Francine and Mr BarreƩ 
Visual Arts Department 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK  
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